
Hello, my name is Jenny Sarsfield and I’m the lead analyst for CP1547 - Clarification on the Site 
Specific Line Loss Factor Calculation Process for Embedded Licensed Distribution System Operators. 

In this podcast I’m going to talk you through the background, solution and proposed implementation 
of the Change Proposal. 

Usually Embedded LDSOs would Mirror the LLFs of the Host LDSO, but as more are looking to 
calculate site specific LLFs it has become clear that there is confusion around the process and 
timeline requirements. A lack of clarity surrounding the requirements for Embedded LDSOs can pose 
a risk to the accuracy of Settlement. 

This CP proposes to make changes to BSCP128, which details the methodologies for calculating and 
auditing Line Loss Factors, to provide more clarity for Embedded LDSOs undertaking these 
calculations.  

This includes clarification that standard submission deadlines for all LDSOs will apply to Embedded 
LDSOs, and that Settlement data from a 12-month period is required.  

These clarifications will give Embedded LDSOs a transparent view of the timeline and deliverable 
requirements, ensuring they provide the required data files within the defined timescales, and 
establishing a better understanding of the audit process. 

The proposed implementation date will be the 4 November 2021. 

You can find more information on the CP1547 webpage which will be updated as the CP progresses. 

On the webpage you can also find my contact details if you have any questions regarding the Change 
Proposal. 

Thank you for listening. 


